








In the meantime, we appreciate that it is not always possible to agree to flexible working arrangements 
due to the environment in which we reside, however we are committed to engaging with our 
employees to explore all options and we will continue to work with employees as far as reasonably 
practicable and where appropriate offer trial working patterns. 

In addition, Wellington College has set up a number of affinity groups which look to support staff and 
give opportunities to share experiences. Over the coming year we will look to actively promote our 
family friendly policies and continue testing different ways of managing requests and trialling 
approaches to ensure our employees are supported in the best possible way. 

Remuneration Reviews 

Over the last year, in addition to an annual salary review, a number of smaller bespoke pay reviews 
have been undertaken and subsequently implemented recognising both the value of our employees 
and market rate movement. These reviews also focus on eliminating any unconscious gender bias 
which may have inadvertently occurred over previous years. All new roles are subject to a formal job 
evaluation process and individual pay increases are moderated by internal pay board discussions and 
agreement. 

Training & Development 

Employees are encouraged to continue their personal development whilst employed and are 
s�pported in this aim via time and funding in order to undertake a mixture of on-site training provision 
and external course attendance. In light of our EDI review, a new all staff EDI training programme is 
currently being developed with implementation planned for September 2022. This programme is 
designed to be ongoing and will be run throughout each academic year, supported by a new online 
induction and onboarding programme and Dignity at Work training, all of which have been updated 
to take into account the importance of inclusive language and tone as well as content. 

TI 

We confirm that the calculations are accurate and have been compiled in accordance with the Equality 
Act 20 I O (Gender pay Gap Information) Regulations 2017 and the Guidance on Managing Gender Pay 
Reporting jointly published by the Arbitration and Conciliation Service (ACAS) and Government 
Equalities Office in December 2017. 

Stephen Crouch 
Chief Operating Officer 

Jacqui Self 
Human Resources Director 
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